

## March 23, 2021 Soccer Board Meeting Notes:

### Mandatory parent meetings

- Information was not emailed out and not many have seen that we have a meeting
- U10-U14 currently scheduled for Thursday March 25<sup>th</sup> – Date was changed to **March 30<sup>th</sup>**
- U6-U8 currently scheduled for Tuesday March 30<sup>th</sup> – Date was changed to **April 12<sup>th</sup>**
- Ask Holly if she can schedule the commons area for April 12<sup>th</sup> and cancel Thursday March 25<sup>th</sup>.
- We would like to have cards with all of our media links on them to hand out at the parent meeting. Are they on our current business cards? It was mentioned that because the names are all just a little different people are getting to the wrong Facebook page and website.

### Concession stand

- Debbie would like to poll the parents if they would like to have the concessions for the first 3 weeks of practice for the U10-U14.
- Debbie would like an updated list of concession stand workers so she can contact them
- Debbie will contact the village about getting the concession stand items such as soap, paper towels etc.
- Debbie will talk to village about our soccer start date so that the bathrooms will be ready to go and water turned on.
- Debbie will talk to the village about the concrete they were going to pour around the concession stand.

### Field Maintenance

- David talked to Kirk and he is planning on striping the fields.
- David said that they could look at doing that on April 10, 17, or 24<sup>th</sup>. This will depend on schedules, weather, and how many teams we have.
- Emily Rohde signed up to help with field maintenance. We need to contact her and get her on board with David and Kirk.
- David would like to have an updated roster so that we know how to position the fields. If there are less U12 teams then he suggested striping in lines for the u6-u8 instead of using cones.
- Debbie and Derrick agreed this would be a good idea.
- David is wondering if Mauritz was able to resize the U10 goals?
- Debbie is wondering if Holly was able to make any of the benches? Derrick suggested it might also be a good project for Marcus. Holly has the wood.
- Marcus made a wooden signs to mark the field and will be making more.
- Nets will be put up on **Saturday March 27<sup>th</sup> at 4:00 pm**. Debbie will put it on Facebook asking for help. She will ask Ed if he can send out an email
- Debbie will contact all volunteers to encourage them to show up on Saturday at which time we can give them information on their roles for the season.
- On Saturday we will hand out coaching bags.

### Practices

- David suggested because of daylight in April we should adjust the time of practice for the first 3 weeks.
- We would like to change the U10-U14 practice time to 6:30-7:45 for the first 3 weeks and then go back to 7:00-8:15 thereafter.